
General Manager
12 October 2021

COMMUNIQUÉ

Closing of former CEB Renewable Energy Schemes

In order to harmonise, simplify and accelerate the implementation of renewable energy 
initiatives and ultimately achieve the national targets of 35% and 60% renewables 
in the electricity generation mix in 2025 and 2030 respectively, the following  
three former renewable energy schemes will be officially closed on 31 December 2021:

1.	 The Public, Educational, Charitable & Religious (PECR) Scheme,  
launched in December 2011;

2.	 The CEB 2015 SSDG Net-Metering Scheme (Phase 3),  
launched in November 2018; and

3.	 The CEB Medium-Scale Distributed Generation (MSDG) Net-Metering Scheme,  
launched in May 2016.

Customers (also referred to as potential Prosumers), who have applied for these 
Schemes and who have received a letter of intent (which is still valid), are invited 
to complete the installation of their solar photovoltaic (PV) systems at the earliest. 
This will allow the CEB to plan and commission the grid-interconnection of their 
respective PV systems before the closing date mentioned above.

To note that, after 31 December 2021, all Prosumers’ solar PV systems that have  
not yet been commissioned, if any, will be considered for implementation under one 
of CEB’s most relevant upcoming renewable energy schemes.

For further information on the above, please contact the CEB Strategic & Business 
Planning Unit on 404-2000.


